
GO Maintenance Construction Notice 
  

Veuillez trouver l’avis de construction en français ici:   
www.metrolinx.com/barrie-docs-fr 
 

Barrie GO Line: Road Closure 
on Castlefield Avenue 
October 17- October 20, 2025  
 

Figure 1: Map showing the approximate location of the road closure on Castlefield Ave. Not to 
sccale. For illustrative purposes only. 
 
What You Need to Know  
Castlefield Avenue will be closed on October 17 to October 20, 2025 in order to facilitate 
rail crossing rehabilitation work. Work will be conducted 24/7 throughout the weekend. 
Nearby residents and businesses can expect construction noise from heavy equipment and 
machinery. 
 
State of Good Repair Work   
State of Good Repair work helps keep Metrolinx’s rail network safe, reliable, and comfortable 
for passengers by maintaining and upgrading critical infrastructure. This work prevents 
service disruptions, extends the life of assets, and supports the expansion of GO service with 
more frequent trips, new stations, cleaner technology, and better connections. 



Information as of: October 17, 2025 

This notice can be translated into a 
different language upon request by 
emailing us at: 
TorontoWest@metrolinx.com  

Cet avis est disponible dans une autre langue 
sur demande. Si vous êtes intéressé, veuillez 
envoyer un courriel 
à :TorontoWest@metrolinx.com  

Contact Us: 
 Call us: 416-202-6911 
 Write to us at: TorontoWest@metrolinx.com   
  Find us on Twitter @GOExpansion 
  Visit the website: www.metrolinx.com/barrie 
  Subscribe to our e-blast: metrolinx.com/subscribe 

 

 
 
 
WHAT TO EXPECT  
• Construction crews will be carrying out 

rehabilitation work at the Castlefield 
Avenue rail crossing. 

• Work includes the removal and 
replacement of ballast, track panels, 
and asphalt paving. 

• Nearby residents and businesses may 
notice typical construction noise from 
equipment and activity. 

 
HOURS OF WORK 
• Work will take place continuously from 

9:00 PM on Friday, October 17, until 
6:00 AM on Monday, October 20. 

• Crews will be working around the 
clock (day and night) throughout the 
weekend to complete the project as 
quickly as possible. 
 

TRAFFIC DETAILS 
• A full road closure will be in place 

along Castlefield Avenue, both east 
and west of the rail crossing. 

• Vehicles will not be able to travel 
across the rail corridor crossing. 

• Local traffic will continue to have 
access to properties east and west of 
the rail corridor. 

• Detour signage and traffic 
management staff will be in place to 
help guide traffic. 

 
PEDESTRIAN DETAILS 
• Pedestrian will not be able to travel 

across the rail corridor crossing. 
• Pedestrians will continue to have 

access to properties east and west of 
the rail corridor. 

• Please follow detour signage, stay on 
designated walkways, and exercise 
caution near the work zone. 

 
TRANSIT INFORMATION  
• There will be no GO Train service on 

the Barrie Line on October 18 and 19. 
• Please plan your trip in advance by 

visiting www.GOTransit.com 
 

COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT  
• Metrolinx has a dedicated community 

engagement team in place that works 
with residents and businesses in the 
Toronto West area.  

• If you have any questions, please 
contact us using the information 
provided below. 
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